Industry and Waste Subcommittee
Conference Call/Meeting Minutes

May 4, 2009

1:00 pm – 2:30 pm

The following committee members were present for the call:
George Ellis 

Participating PA Coal Association representatives included:

Dick Winschel and Steve Winberg - Consol

Sam Cario, Joanne Reilly and Doug Conklin - Foundation Coal

Participating DEP staff included:

Joe Sherrick, Kim Hoover, Robin Lighty, Ken Beard
Center for Climate Strategies staff included:

Hal Nelson
Discussion of Coal Mine Methane Recovery Work Plan (Industry-1):  
Mr. Ellis introduced the representatives from PA Coal Association. Mr. Ellis noted the latest draft work plan was sent to him earlier in the day and asked that future revisions allow for more time to review the work plan prior to a meeting.  A lengthy discussion focused on the emission factor of 440 cubic feet of methane per ton of coal mined, as found on page 2 under “possible new measures.” PA Coal said a much more representative factor is 340 cubic feet.  There are five long wall mines operating in PA.  Mr. Lighty said the emission factor of 440 cubic feet does not include EPA’s factor of 45 cubic feet for post-processing.  PA Coal noted the difficulty for the company to control post-processing activities.  Mr. Sherrick requested that PA Coal send the Department supporting data for the different emission factor.  There was discussion about what the emission factor includes.  Mr. Lighty explained the emission factor used in the work plan was calculated from data provided by the coal industry and MSHA, and it includes pre-mining and post-mining surface drill hole degassing; horizontal degassing or capture; and methane liberation and capture (ventilation as measured and reported by MSHA).
Mr. Nelson asked if there is existing capture data.  Mr. Lighty said the captured methane gas is sold.  Mr. Sherrick clarified the next steps.  
1. He will send a template to Mr. Ellis for PA Coal to input the supporting data.             (Note:  Mr. Sherrick sent a template to Mr. Ellis on May 6.) 
2. The basis of the trend analysis will be added to the work plan.  
3. The web link on page 3 will be checked. (Note:  Mr. Lighty checked the web link and was able to open the web page by adding a blank space to the end of the link.)
Adjournment:
The call was adjourned at 2:30 pm.
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